



November 27, 1991

SENT VIA FACSIMILE AND FEDERAL EXPRESS

Ms. Pamela Fellabaum
Environmental Specialist
Hazardous Waste Section
Florida Department of Environmental
Regulation - Northeast District
7825 Bay Meadows Way
Suite 200B
Jacksonville, FL 32256-7577

RE: RCRA Inspection Safety Kleen, Orange Park FLD 980 847 214

Dear Ms. Fellabaum:

On October 22, 1991, the Florida Department of Environmental Regulation inspected the Orange Park facility. One deficiency was noted was pointed out during the inspection. The purpose of this letter is to provide you an update on the corrective action taken. This letter is also to document the timeliness of the corrective action.

It was pointed out during the inspection that there was insufficient aisle space inside the transfer facility waste shed. The shed was at the time crowded with empty drums shipped from our recycling center in Lexington, SC. The empty containers were removed the same day and all branch personnel were strictly instructed to maintain a 2 ft. minimum aisle space within the shed. The transfer facility is checked daily for compliance with aisle space requirements.

Our immediate corrective action is a good faith effort to resolve the deficiency identified in the inspection. This was the only concern expressed at the time. It is our intention and expectation that nothing in this letter shall be used as an admission or used against the company in any administrative or judicial proceeding. The company expressly reserves any and all defenses it might have and does not waive any of these defenses by providing this letter.



I hope this letter is of assistance and alleviates any concerns. If you have any questions, please call me at (813) 682-8094.

Sincerely,

Victor L. San Agustin, P.E. Regional Environmental Engineer

Tampa Region

CC: Vicky Valade, NE-FDER Satish Kastury, BWPR

John Dickinson, P.E., USEPA IV